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Report of the Grants Committee

February 11, 2009
Members:  Beth Dobson, Chair, Rebecca Greenfield, Jennifer Lechner and Colby Wallace.  
The purposes of the Cumberland Bar Association are as reflected in the Mission Statement--
"To enhance the professional lives of our members and to improve the administration of the law by promoting civility, collegiality, education and justice."
The CBA supports its mission to increase access to justice through a grants program and the Cumberland Bar Association Public Interest Fellowship through the University of Maine School of Law.  Grant guidelines and the grant application are available on the CBA website at www.cumberlandbar.org .  The Grants Committee had a budget of $3,200 for 2008.  The Committee awarded the following grants:
CBA Public Interest Fellowship

Last summer the CBA helped fund a mortgage foreclosure/predatory lending project at Pine Tree.  The CBA decided on the project and provided $1500, which was added to  other public interest money University of Maine School of Law had available and awarded to a student who spent the summer at Pine Tree.
The CBA Public Interest Fellowship was established four years ago by the CBA.  It is awarded annually to a second or third year student from the law school and provides a stipend for work done during the academic year for a legal aid organization that would otherwise be unable to afford the student’s services.   The CBA hopes to continue this Fellowship on an annual basis each summer to encourage Maine law students to consider public interest law as a career and provide some support to Maine's legal aid providers.
Elder Justice Training Partnership

The CBA  awarded a grant of $1,500 to the Elder Justice Training Partnership for its revision and update of Maine’s Potential Legal Remedies Guide: Abuse Against the Elderly and Vulnerable Adult.
University of Maine School of Law Alumni Dinner

The Cumberland Bar Association gave $200 to the Alumni Association in honor of Beth Dobson, the 2008 recipient of the Law School’s Distinguished Service Award.  These funds were used to underwrite the cost of 10 law students to attend the annual alumni dinner.
